
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

May 23, 2022 
 
 
 
TOPIC:    Approval of Cooper Abatement – 2021 Bond 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation to appoint the contract award for abatement at Cooper Upper 
Elementary School to Mid-Michigan Management, Okemos, Michigan, for a total cost of 
$56,000.00, which includes contingency, and authorize the Superintendent or her 
designee to negotiate and execute final contracts on behalf of the Board of Education.   
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The recommendation for the 2022 Phase I asbestos abatement project will provide the 
necessary environmental work at Cooper Upper Elementary School in preparation for 
the summer renovation work. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
2021 Bond Fund 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 


